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COLLEGE ACADEMIC COUNCIL
Meeting Minutes
May 6, 2024
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1. Welcome from the Chair
H. Bailey welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Maria Silveira as the new Students Association President. M. Silveira expressed gratitude and introduced herself to the Council.
H. Bailey discussed the agenda, and the low voter turnout on membership changes. She announced the need for a review of CAC annual report and sought volunteers from academic representatives for the Executive Committee. L. Von Moos, M. Brennan and C. Dore offered help to review the Executive Committee report if needed.
L. Von Moos and L. Roots Reported technical issues with the voting process. An in-meeting pool was created for voting on the proposed membership changes during the meeting. 
H. Bailey discussed various administrative details including confirming members' terms on the Council, discussing the chair's role allocation, and ensuring continuity in Council activities. She emphasized the importance of understanding and meeting the Council's administrative needs.

1.2 Approval of the May 6, 2024 meeting Agenda:
Motion 05062024-1 
The Chair called for approval of the of the May 6, 2024, meeting Agenda. The agenda was approved as presented. Motion passed.

1.3 Approval of April 1, 2024 Minutes.
Motion 05062024-2
The Chair called for approval of the of the April 1, 2024 meeting minutes. All in favour. Motion passed.

3. SVPA Update
C. Janzen congratulated everyone with the AC Day One, marking the start of the spring term. He noted it was a largely successful day, despite an unexpected power outage that lasted about an hour. C. Janzen commended the community for handling the situation well, emphasizing that such disruptions were not expected to be a regular occurrence. He reported that the leadership team had debriefed, finding no significant issues beyond minor hiccups. C. Janzen encouraged feedback on the day's events to improve future orientations, interpreting the lack of widespread complaints as a positive sign.
C. Janzen provided an update on enrollment for different academic periods:

· Spring Enrollment: The spring 2024 term is reported to be progressing well with no major concerns highlighted.
· Fall 2024 Enrollment: Some work remains to be done, particularly with domestic enrollments. There are ongoing "conversion exercises" deemed crucial. Additionally, international enrollments faced a delayed start due to delays with the Provincial Attestation Letters (PAL), but efforts are underway to catch up effectively.
· Long-term Outlook: The current year's enrollment is stable, but there are anticipated challenges in the upcoming years, particularly with adapting to potentially smaller numbers of international students. Preparations are being made to address these future challenges.
C. Janzen mentioned that while there is a lot of work to do, efforts are ongoing to manage the situation effectively. He acknowledged that some PALs designated for the fall semester have not yet been fully utilized, but there is strong confidence that they will be used in time. K. Marsden added that the PAL process involves issuing offers that are contingent on receiving payment from students, which has led to a backlog that is now being addressed daily.

C. Janzen announced his upcoming retirement. L. Stanbra echoed Chris's sentiments and confirmed her own upcoming retirement, emphasizing the importance of the meeting's discussions for future transitions. H. Bailey appreciated C. Janzen’s expressed gratitude for the contributions of departing members and the ongoing work of the Council.
3. Update on Timetable Quality Taskforce 
K. Marsden provided an update on the Timetable Quality Task Force, which was established in Winter 2024 to address concerns from students and faculty regarding their timetables. The Task Force includes members from various college departments, focusing on improving timetable quality by reviewing and aligning scheduling guidelines and identifying process improvements.
Measurements Used: The Task Force uses three primary measurements for timetable quality: balance, stability, and flexibility.
Mandate: To enhance faculty and student timetable quality by raising awareness, aligning scheduling guidelines, and recommending a future state for timetable creation.
Scope: This involves reviewing current state guidelines and workflow, identifying improvements, and preparing recommendations for future timetable creation processes.
Challenges in Scheduling: Scheduling is not always straightforward due to various constraints and the need to make adjustments. The Task Force is conducting a current state workflow analysis to identify barriers and process improvements.
Future State Planning: The Task Force aims to implement short-term wins for immediate improvement and develop long-term strategies for future scheduling processes, including adjustments to the R3 project transition.
Krista answered questions regarding the task force's efforts, including:
Classroom Location Concerns: Efforts to minimize travel time between classes and ensure appropriate classroom sizes and facilities.
Time for travel between the classes: M. Brennan asked if the college considers the logistics of class locations when scheduling, mentioning students struggling to move between buildings in tight time frames.  K. Marsden responded that the college is aware of the logistical challenges and attempts to minimize such scheduling conflicts through clustering classes in proximity. However, availability of appropriate class sizes can sometimes limit this effort.
Learning Space Quality: Addressing student feedback on classroom amenities, such as the availability of power plugs, and improving learning space satisfaction based on student surveys.
Faculty Scheduling Concerns: C. Dore raised questions about part-time faculty scheduling changes, to which Krista noted that future state planning includes looking at an annual scheduling model similar to universities, which would offer more stability and predictability.
4. AA50 Experiential Learning Policy Review 
M. Grammatikakis presented Policy AA50 Experiential and Work-Integrated Learning for review and feedback from College Academic Council. This policy aims to define, describe, and set expectations for experiential learning activities, enhancing their accessibility and impact on employability, career growth, and community connections.
The policy builds on initiatives from 2017-2018 under the Career Ready Fund and Strategic Mandate Agreement 3, emphasizing the importance of experiential learning for every post-secondary student.
Scope: Applies to all post-secondary programs at Algonquin, aiming to increase EL opportunities, especially in programs with optional EL activities like co-op or field placements.
Expected Outcomes:
- Enhanced clarity and best practices for the design, development, implementation, and review of EL and WIL activities.
- Strengthened commitment from Algonquin College to support diverse forms of EL and related faculty and staff training.
Review Process: The policy was drafted after reviewing similar policies across Ontario colleges and refined with feedback from academic development and other college departments.

Goals and Commitments: 
- Ensure every student has at least one meaningful EL experience, with a focus on accessibility and inclusivity.
- Maintain high-quality EL and WIL experiences through clear definitions, continuous improvement, and compliance with accreditation standards.
M. Grammatikakis sought feedback from the Academic Council, as the policy had been made available for review in Collibra, with a two-week period for comments.
5.  RE09 Commercialization Policy Review 
P. Dawe submitted the transmittal on RE09 Policy review for information. The policy has been shared on Collibra and we welcome any feedback or questions. 
6. Student Behaviour Priority Presentation 
L. Roots provided a comprehensive update on the findings and recommendations from the Student Behaviour Priority Group. The group was tasked with addressing new behavioural challenges in the classroom, particularly those faced by part-time and non-full-time faculty.
Recommendations:
· Additional Training: requesting updated and additional training to better manage current student behaviours in the classroom.
· Policy Review: suggesting a review of policy SA07 Student Conduct to include or address less serious but concerning student behaviours that do not meet the threshold of the existing policy.
· Clear Reporting Process: establishing clearer guidelines on whom faculty should report concerning behaviours to, and outlining the subsequent processes.
· Follow-up with LTS: initial engagement with Learning and Teaching Services (LTS) has begun, with plans to review extensive resources and suggestions provided by LTS aimed at addressing classroom challenges.
L. Roots highlighted the complexity of new student behaviours, which cannot solely be attributed to the pandemic but also to broader societal changes. The importance of equipping faculty with tools to manage and mitigate these behaviours professionally was emphasized.
M. Brennan expressed appreciation for Ben Bridgstock's involvement in their meetings. He highlighted that although Ben was not required to participate, his investment and insightful feedback were highly valuable, especially in relation to the upcoming SA07 policy discussions.
The update concluded with a positive note on potential conflict resolutions and improvements in student interactions, demonstrating the effectiveness of proposed strategies and fostering professional growth among students. The group’s recommendations are set to be included in the Year-End College Academic Council report, with some already being actioned.
7. Update on English Language Priority 
H. Bailey discussed the closure of the English Language Priority, highlighting efforts to rectify discrepancies in scoring and admissions requirements, and recommending continued evaluation to enhance consistency and clarity for students.
H. Bailey summarized the status of several priority projects, including the Instructional Space and Generative AI task forces, noting that some initiatives are extending beyond their original timelines. K. Root mentioned that the Generative AI task force is progressing, with a report expected by the end of the month. K. Marsden confirmed the potential extension of the timetable task force's work beyond the initial August 2024 deadline, indicating ongoing efforts.
H. Bailey announced the end of the academic year for the College Academic Council. She expressed gratitude for the participation and efforts of all Council members throughout the year and acknowledged those who are moving on to new roles. H. Bailey also noted the transition in CAC leadership with C. Dore having expressed his interest to be the next CAC Chair.
The meeting was adjourned at 5.50 pm ET.
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